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Regular Meeting of Trustees    Monday October 7, 2013   7:00 pm to 8:00 pm
          
Meeting called to order by President Geno D’Agostino.


Unapproved minutes

Members present: Geno D’Agostino, Caroline Rediske, Vera Bollinger, Josh Hallberg, Keith Swenson, Chris Sondrol.  Members absent: Jeff Reed.  
Motion by Keith Swenson to approve the agenda as presented. Seconded by Vera Bollinger. All in favor. Carried. 
Minutes from the previous board meeting were presented.  Motion by Keith Swenson to approve the board minutes as presented.  Seconded by Vera Bollinger.  All in favor.  Carried.  
Minutes from the previous special board meeting were presented.  Motion by Caroline Rediske to approve the special board minutes as presented.  Seconded by Vera Bollinger.  All in favor.  Carried.  

Monthly Fire Report presented by Mark Anderson.
Monthly Police Report presented by Police Chief Tom Thompson.  
Monthly Library Report presented by Director Linda Heimstead.
Monthly Chamber of Commerce Report presented by Glen Jones. 
A proposal/contract was submitted to the trustees to consider participation in the 2014 Polk County Visitor Guide by 5 Star Marketing & Distribution, Al Hanley Publisher. The price for the ad will remain the same price as last year at $1,145.00. Motion by Caroline Rediske to approve the proposal/contract with 5 Star Marketing & Distribution in the amount of $1,145.00. Seconded by Keith Swenson. All in favor. Carried.
Western Wisconsin EMS, Unity Area Ambulance Service submitted an ambulance service contract for a 3 year term, January 1, 2014 to December 31, 2016 at $10.00 per capita. This item will be added to the November board meeting agenda.

Smart Growth Committee report was given by Caroline Rediske.

The next meeting will be held on Monday October 21st at 11:00 am. Bob Kazmierski will be be attending the meeting to revisit the Strategic Action Plan and evaluate the committee’s issues and goals. Chris Nelson presented the group with an updated site plan concept to review for a grocery store/gas station/ meat market building. The committee was in favor of the site plan concept and Chris will move forward with this plan.

Finance Committee report was given by Josh Hallberg.

Dave Rasmussen, MSA recommended to the committee to pursue grant dollars from a new program Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation (WEDC) Community Development Investment Program. The program can fund acquisition, demolition, site preparation, relocation, and other projects. It is geared towards assisting downtowns. MSA will help with the grant application. The property purchase at 401 Main Street will be included in the TIF 5 expenditures.
Labor Committee report was given by Vera Bollinger.

The Labor Committee approved to change the effective date for Medica Health Insurance to December 1st, 2013. The customer’s decision to change the effective date will allow customers to preserve current benefits and provider networks through November 2014. The current rates will increase 12.6% instead of 25-55%.  The Labor Committee recommends to the board to approve a 
wage increase of 1.79% for the Department of Public Works with an effective date of October 1, 2013. Motion by Caroline Rediske to approve a wage increase of 1.79% for the Department of Public Works with an effective date of October 1, 2013. Seconded by Chris Sondrol. All in favor. Carried.
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The Labor Committee, the Department of Public Works and the Village Attorney are in the process of creating an employee handbook for Village employees.
Park Dam Committee report was given by Caroline Rediske. 

Discussion was held on whether the Village should consider repairing the tennis court with an estimate cost of $25,000; replace the tennis court with an estimate cost of $80,000, maintain the tennis court as is or remove the tennis court. Maintaining the tennis court as is may be the only option. 
The committee recommends to the Village Board to hire Attorney Jarchow to draft an ordinance addressing the walking trail issues in regards to 4 wheelers and horses on the walking trail. Motion by Chris Sondrol to hire Attorney Jarchow to draft the ordinance. Seconded by Keith Swenson. All in favor. Carried.
Street Committee report was given by Keith Swenson.

The committee hired Polk County Surveyors for an estimate cost of $2,000 to write a legal description/certified survey on the bridge/culvert on County Road I. Discussion on the location for the banner project was tabled until more details are brought to the committee. The committee approved an allotment of $70,000 designated for the street outlay account budget for 2014.

Public Protection Committee report was given by Chris Sondrol.

The committee was introduced to a new part time police officer, Brent Johnson.  An issue with the Faith Lutheran Church chimes playing at 9:00 in the evening was addressed and resolved. The Village Municipal Ordinance Bond Schedule handout was given to board members to review. An issue with Police Department office hours during the week was addressed. The Public Protection Committee recommends to the board to approve a wage increase of 1.79% for the Police Chief with an effective date of October 1, 2013. Motion by Keith Swenson to approve a wage increase of 1.79% for the Police Chief with an effective date of October 1, 2013. Seconded by Vera Bollinger. All in favor. Carried.
Discussion was held on committee reorganization. Keith Swenson proposed to the trustees to consider streamlining the Village Committees into four standing committees instead of the nine standing committees the Village currently has. The four standing committee would be: Finance, Public Works, Public Protection and Public Welfare. The chair of each of the four committees would be elected by committee members. An effective date could be at the next term of elected trustees in April 2014. Further discussion will take place at the December board meeting.
Committee meetings set for October
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Employee Handbook
Vouchers were presented to the board.  Motion made by Chris Sondrol to approve vouchers as presented.  Seconded by Vera Bollinger.  All in favor.  Carried.

Treasurers Report was presented to the board.  Motion made by Josh Hallberg to approve the Treasurers Report as presented.  Seconded by Caroline Rediske.  All in favor.  Carried.
Motion by Keith Swenson to approve Operator License # 764 to Annette Anderson. Seconded by Caroline Rediske. All in favor. Carried.

Motion to adjourn by Vera Bollinger.  Seconded by Keith Swenson.  Carried.    
Lori Duncan, Village Clerk Treasurer






